
 

 

 

 

Memorandum            

 

To:  Mayor and City Council  

 

From:  James L. Williamson, Fleet Manager 

 

Date:  July 30, 2019 

 

Subject: Bid Tabulation for Four (4) New 2020 Utility Police Interceptor AWD SUV’s 

 

Recommendation: 

City of Gillette awards the bid to Spradley Barr Motors Inc., of Cheyenne, Wyoming in the amount of 

$139,584.00 for their bid on Four (4) New 2020 Utility Police Interceptor AWD SUV’s. 

 

Bidder Make and Model Bid Price Notes 

Spradley Barr Motors Inc., 

Cheyenne, Wyoming 

Four (4) New 2020 Ford 

Explorer Utility Police 

Interceptor AWD SUV’s 

$139,584.00 or 

$34,896.00 each 

Recommend (5 

Exceptions for 

model year 

changes only) 

Thunder Basin Ford, 

Gillette, Wyoming 

Four (4) New 2020 Ford 

Explorer Utility Police 

Interceptor AWD SUV’s 

$146,251.64 or 

$36,562.91 each 

Not 

Recommended, 

Incomplete Bid 

Package (5 

Exceptions for 

model year 

changes only) 

No other Bidders    

Account Number Budgeted Amount 

Amount Charged to 

Account Balance 

604-30-37-419-70-47610 $209,500 $139,584.00 $69,916.00 
 

Background 

These are replacements for Unit 420, 422, 432 and 438.  These are 2009-2011 Chevrolet Impala Patrol 

Sedans. These replacement units were approved in the budget. The remaining funds will be used to up 

fit the vehicles with appropriate lighting, police equipment, police decals, etc. 

 

James L. Williamson 

Fleet Manager 


